                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the ZOOM meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 9 December 2020  
Present:  Cllrs I Waddington (Chair), R Clancey, R Kettlestring, D Wells, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllr M Rowley
20/49
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs D Harriman, G Richardson, Ward Cllr Warters
20/50

No declarations of interest were made
20/51
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 11 November were confirmed as a true and correct record
20/52
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            20.52.1 The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party report was circulated. Public consultation is hoped to start at the beginning of February 2021, for a six-week period. Several alterations to documents have been made following a High Court action brought by a resident of York against CYC meaning that what is probably the most significant Policy on Green Belt has been changed 

20.52.2 The Murton Arms (formerly The Bay Horse) – The clerk advised that the decision to remove the ACV by CYC would not be changed. It was agreed to ask CYC Head of Governance to attend the January meeting to explain the reasons for the decision 
20.52.3 Due to the current water level in the pond the Clerk advised that contractors were unable to remove reeds before the end of January 
20.52.4 Cllr Kettlestring suggested making the Moor Lane copse accessible as a nature feature, replacing the fence and tidying the site with the help of volunteers and it was agreed to conduct a tree inspection in February/March

20.52.5 Ward Cllr Rowley outlined funding available to Wards from CYC. The Clerk was to apply for £7000 for an initiative by Ward Cllr Warters to refurbish fingerpost signs for use throughout the Parish
20.52.6 The Clerk was asked to write a letter of thanks to Mr and Mrs Anderson for picking up litter along Murton Way during their daily walks.  
20/53
Planning application ref 20/02196 Piker Thorn Farm – although in the adjacent Parish of Holtby, comment was passed to CYC regarding style of windows 
20/54
Planning application 20/02080 – Crown reduce cherry tree at Cherry Tree House was approved by CYC 
20/55
Financial Matters: 
20.55.1 It was agreed to pay Vertigro £21.60 for assorted plants

20.55.2 It was agreed to pay Stoneplan £180.00 for replacing/filling salt bins

20.55.3 It was agreed to pay Mrs D Wells £50.39 for internet services                                                                                                           

20/56              Subject to Covid-19 regulations the date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 13 January 2021 via ZOOM
Murton Parish Council 2009 

